Avon Hollow Homeowners Association,

September 24, 2013 Board Meeting Minutes

Attendance: Gina Krolikowski, Gary Buchanan, Doug Childs, Todd Dawn, Mike Becker, Bill Wartinbee

Gina called the meeting to order at 7:06 PM

Minutes from September, 2012 Board Meeting


Gary/Mike moved that the Minutes from the September, 2012 Board Meeting be approved as written.  Approved.

Nominations for 2014 Board Officers

President – Gary Buchanan


Vice Pres – Todd Dawn


Treasurer – Mike Becker


Secretary – Gina Krolikowski

New Board Member Needed


With the resignation of Sebastian Coppola, a new Board member is needed. Gary is working to develop a potential candidate.

Treasurer’s Report


Mike Becker reviewed that past year’s expenses as well as a proposed budget for 2014 of $5050.  Expenses for 2013 were typical of previous years.  With the increase in dues for 2013, the Association account shows about $800 more than last year.  For 2014, Mike has listed added expenses for street light repairs where underground work will be necessary.

2014 Dues


Todd/Mike proposed dues as $110, same as 2013.  Approved.

Website


Todd reviewed the Avon Hollow website.  It has been “static” for the past 6 months.  He will reconnect with the web developer to provide updates.

2014 Board Meeting


The next meeting will be at 7:30 PM on September 23, 2014.  Gary will determine if there is a room at the Rochester Hills City Hall for the meeting.  A backup, Doug will look into possibilities at the Rochester Library.  Homeowners will be encouraged to attend.

Lighting Refunds


There are 18 homes with street lights.  These members receive credit for the added electricity usage.  Expenses for the lighting would reduce the dues for these members to $1.52.  The Board approved a motion to waive this small fee for 2014.
Street Sign Changes Requested by Rochester Hills


Gary received a letter for the City asking Avon Hollow to change the street signs to a larger 6” letter size.  Gary has responded that the Association has no plans to modify the signs because they met the Rochester Hills requirement when installed.  Larger signs are not needed in our 25 mph speed limit area.

Island Maintenance


Doug and Gina reviewed the status of the islands within Avon Hollow.  The Association pays to have the grass cut and fertilized but other care has been left to adjacent homeowners.  Doug will develop a proposal for island care and improvement over  a 2-3 year period.  Bill and Todd will look (with chain saws in hand) at the dying tree in the Hidden Lane island.

Common Area Care


Procare has had the contract for the maintenance of the common areas. The sense of the Board is that they have done a good job.  Still, we have not put the care out for bid for a few years.  Doug will seek bids from other companies to see if lower rates are possible.
Meeting Adjourned at 8:34 PM

Prepared by Bill Wartinbee, September 25, 2014
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